Operations Committee Minutes

September 14, 2015
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present: Christine Bauman, Heather Gleason, Diane Halvorson, Connie Hines, Andrea Weier and Reggie Worlds
Outreach to Veterans
Reggie Worlds and Barry Platts are making quarterly visits to the National Guard Armories to connect veterans to job openings.  During the last visits, all returning guards were employed.  Reggie will be out of the office next week to attend a NVTI Training focused on veteran and employer engagement. 

Staff Updates

Reggie Worlds reported that Alison Welin was promoted to Cindy Pehrson’s old position.  After providing some information to DEED about how partners are providing funding for the position, it is likely that the position will be refilled.  The position description for the apprenticeship liaison is in development and will be released soon. 
Connie Hines reported that Tiphanie Olmstead will be getting married and new last name will be Izen. Congratulations Tiphanie!

Christine Bauman reported that VRS will be adding a staff to the southern MN team. She will start in the Southeast MN and then get involved in activity in South Central. 

Andrea Weier reported on staff changes with MVAC.  The Vocational Advisor position in LeSueur County is open since Andrea Tangen went to Waseca County. Jenifer O’Donnell is a new Vocational Advisor in Waseca Co.  Clara Johnson, from Faribault County and Blue Earth County has resigned and is moving from the area.  Margy Hendrickson replaced Cassie Goff at Blue Earth County.
Budget

Reggie Worlds reports that DEED does not have their budget.
Workshops

Reggie Worlds reports that attendance at the Creative Job Search classes has been low. There has been discussion about how to reach more individuals that need the assistance.  There are plans to start the New Leaf and Mature Worker classes in October.
Connie Hines reported that the Friday Finale class attendance is also low.  Adult Basic Education is planning to hold math classes at the Fairmont WorkForce Center. 
Business Closure
Connie Hines reported that Rode Manufacturing closed on Friday.  There are 5 individuals impacted by the layoff but one has found employment.  They are working with Trade Adjustment Assistance (TAA) since the work went to Canada.  
WIOA
Christine Bauman reported that she attended a regional meeting to discuss the new requirement that 15% of VRS funds be spent on transition students for work experience.  There was discussion about coordinating efforts with MVAC.

In addition, committees have been developed with VRS and school staff for better collaboration.  Again, there was discussion about coordinating with MVAC.

SE Career Pathway Meeting

Christine Bauman attended a meeting in Southeast MN on career pathways.  The meeting included the staff from Workforce Development, Inc., Adult Basic Education, MN Department of Education and Deputy Commissioner, Jeremy Hanson-Willis.  There was a presentation on the Minnesota Statewide Longitudinal Education Data System (SLEDS).  Christine will forward the handouts from that meeting. 
Training Day

Heather Gleason reports that the next training day is scheduled for Thursday, October 29th. The training will be held in Heritage Hall at South Central College.  The topic will focus on women in non-traditional careers.  The main speaker is Lori Hodapp and the day will feature a skilled trades panel and local women in non-traditional careers. 

Continuous Improvement Team
The Continuous Improvement Team is reviewing responses from the assessment tool where staff were asked to evaluate the WorkForce Center System Partnership.  The Continuous Improvement Team will provide recommendations to the Operations Committee.  In addition, the Continuous Improvement Team is requested participation and cooperation in a fire drill during fire prevention week next month.

Global Career Development Facilitator Training

Heather Gleason reported that the Global Career Development Facilitator (GCDF) Training began today.  It is hybrid course that will include online training and 4 face to face sessions in Mankato.   There are 12 individuals that will participate in the training.  There was some discussion about the years of experience needed to become certified after the training.  Heather will find out more details.   
Partners In Career Exploration
Heather Gleason reported that the Partners In Career Exploration Program recruits interns from the Master’s Level Student Counseling Program at Minnesota State University-Mankato.  Interns are placed out in local school districts to provide career exploration and career counseling services to high school students.  We have 7 interns this year that will be placed at GFW, LeSueur-Henderson, Sibley East, St. Peter, St. Clair, Tri-City United and Waterville-Elysian-Morristown.  

TAACCT Grant

South Central College received a TACCT $15 million grant for Advanced Manufacturing.  The Workforce Center system has agreed to provide the following services using resources from the grant for Navigator role for Career Pathways, Apprenticeship Coordinator, NCRC testing, recruit veterans, data collection and job placement.
Customized Training Grant

South Central College Customized Training received a direct appropriation to provide career counseling and case management.

DOL Apprenticeship Grant

MN was awarded a DOL Apprenticeship Grant.  South Central College was part of the proposal and planned to provide apprenticeship opportunities in agriculture and automotive. 

National Emergency Grant (NEG)

Diane Halvorson reported that DEED received a National Emergency Grant for 5.7 million to serve long term unemployed in manufacturing, agriculture, healthcare, information technology, and transportation.  The grant includes OJT, apprenticeships, classroom training, and incumbent worker training.
Tour of Manufacturing

Diane Halvorson reported that the Tour of Manufacturing is scheduled for Saturday, October 3rd from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.  The participating businesses include:
Alumacraft Boat Co.

Corchran, Inc.

D&K Powder Coating

Elkay Wood Products

Imperial Plastics

Kahler Automation Corp.

MICO, Inc.

MTU Onsite Energy Corp.

Quality Products (a subsidiary of MRCI WorkSource)

South Central College

Truck Bodies & Equipment International (TBEI)
Regional Planning

Diane reported that our regional meeting was held last week and was well attended.  The overall feedback from mangers that attended was very positive.  Southwest MN will be holding their event on October 8th. 
DEED Visit

Diane Halvorson reported that Jeremy Hanson-Willis and Tom Norman are planning to visit the MVAC Youth Program on October 14th.

Healthcare Taskforce

Diane Halvorson reported that Guy Finne, HR Manager at the Mayo Clinic in Rochester will be here for a meeting on Wednesday.  He developed a taskforce in Southeast MN to bring attention to opportunities in CNA/PCA/LPN positions – specifically to high school students.  There are several information nights scheduled in their region and he will be coming to see if we are interested in doing something similar in our area. 

Wanted Analytics
Andrea Weier reported that she has been utilizing Wanted Analytics and has provided some training to staff. She has some concerns that the local information is not accurate.  

